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Hope you all had a good
Thanksgiving!

Officers 2018
 President …………..……Tony Schavone
 Vice-President…………..…Wayne Heard
 Secretary….………..….….Pam DeForrest
Treasurer….………….Monica Valparaiso
 NCCC Governor…..…..………Joe Orrico
 Webmaster…….….…….Douglas Mariani
Newsletter Editor…….………Debra Ruby

Board of Governors

 Sal Cruz
 Ron DeBartolomeis
 Gary Maleski
 Laura Schavone
 John Spurr
 Donna Stewart

Committee Chair
 Banquet…………………Laura Schavone
 Car Show…………….…Brian Valparaiso
             & Brad Lee
 Care & Kindness….…. Marsha Gallavan
 Charity………………….…Will Grohmann
 Clothing………………Monica Valparaiso
 Historians……………..……… Jan Works
 Meeting Hostess……….. Donna Stewart
 Membership……………………..……TBD
 Public Relations…………Richard Cheek
 Raffle.…………………….…..…………TBD
 Sergeant at Arms….Ron DeBartolomeis
 Sponsor Rep…………………………..TBD
 Trophies/Awards……………Tom Cuccio

 Car Show Champion
 Rally Champion
 Auto Cross champion

We are a car club made up of Corvette owners with a passion for a fine
driving machine, with the goal to participate in and support auto-related
activities, such as: car shows, auto-crossing, rallies, drag racing, caravans,
cruises, parades, etc.

CSS is incorporated as a non-profit organization in the County of Orange,
California.

We support (N.C.C.C.) National Council of Corvette Clubs, National
Corvette Museum, several social, civic, and charitable organizations.

http://www.calicintoranch.org/
https://www.patriotsandpaws.org/

https://www.stepsocal.org/
http://www.hishouseoc.org/1cms2/

Ronald McDonald House  https://www.rmhc.org/

Who We Are

CSS Family Updates

 We send our condolences to Marcia Lynch
and her family for the loss of Jay Lynch
and their son, Randy.

We Support



CSS Upcoming Events 2018

December 2  Brea Car Show

December 8  Christmas Car Show in La Habra. 8am -12 noon.

December 15 CSS Holiday Party at Brenda’s house

January 19  CSS Banquet at the Phoenix Lodge

Please let us know of any events of interest to Club members.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

* SAVE your POP TOPS from cans for
the Ronald McDonald House! *

* Please bring your pop tops to our next
meeting and give them to Will.

Thanks!

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Reminder!!!

* Bring the gifts for “your child” to the next general meeting UNWRAPPED.

Will Grohmann will bring them to Calicinto Ranch for us.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Answer to October Trivia Question: What is the difference between Sting Ray and Stingray?
 Sting Ray = 1963 – 1967 Corvettes
 Stingray = 1969 – 1976 Corvettes

November Trivia: The Corvette logo developed in 1953 has a checkered flag, a Chevy bow tie and
         the French Fleur-de-Lis. What does the Fleur-de-Lis mean?

Corvette Time Line: November 3, 1911. The Chevrolet motor division of GM is formed.



The VP’s Column

The VP's Word
By Wayne Heard

Hi Super Sports Members!!! I hope everyone had a
terrific Thanksgiving, but didn’t get too full! LOL! This is
a great time of year, the weather gets cooler, hopefully
we get a little rain, all the Christmas Lights are put up
in Brea in the Starflower area, and the little ones are
waiting for Santa (maybe some of us big ones too).
The holidays are pretty exciting; I get a good feeling.
It’s been great getting to be VP for the last year. I
really appreciate everyone’s support and it was a lot of
fun. Thank you!!!

We have several events coming up.

For December:

· 2nd – Brea Car Show

· 8th – Tony has organized a small Christmas Car
Show in La Habra. 8 am -12 noon. Everyone
should bring an unwrapped toy $15 or more and
Patriots and Paws will distribute them to needy
kids. Tony will have the details at the December
General Meeting.

· 15th – Calicinto Ranch Annual Christmas Party.
Remember to bring your gift to the General
Meeting and give it to Will to take to Calicinto
Ranch. Unwrapped gift for the child whose card
you received = $40. Will has all the details.

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year, and Happy
Holidays!!!

If there are any particular shows you plan on
attending, or if you have an idea for an event, please
let John Spurr or I know. We will help you organize it.
It’s good to start now for next year!!!

Stay safe everyone!!!

Wayne

President
Tony

My First Car

There are many firsts in our lives –
 First Friend, First Girl, First Kiss,
 First Car. I hardly remember the

first ones, but I remember my First Car.

I got my driver’s license when I was 16 in my parents’ 1949
Mercury four door with the suicide back doors. (A few of us
might remember these.) Later my stepdad asked me for $75
to go buy something. He came home with a 1949 Plymouth
four door, black with three on the tree (3 speed manual
trans shifter mounted on the steering column).

Looking back, I believe I was pretty overwhelmed with my
own first car.

Living on a farm in Illinois in the 1950’s meant the only way
to town or school was on dirty gravel roads. This also meant
that washing the car to go out was useless because by the
time you reached your destination the car was dirty!

This all happened 60 years ago last month. Wow how the
time flies!!

I still have the original owner’s manual from the 1949
Plymouth, MY FIRST CAR.

The first Corvette would come just 14 years later – a 1972
Corvette Stingray Coupe, Sunflower Yellow, four speed,
T-Top – and the rest is history.

*****

November events started with the Vettes for Veterans Car
Show in Carlsbad. Our club had 10 cars in attendance. The
show featured an all Corvette gathering with over 150 cars
at the Mall “Shops at Carlsbad.” Two of our members were
awarded prizes. Sal and Teresa Cruz won 2nd place in the
C-5 category and Richard and Sarah Cheek won “Best of
Show” for their 1965 red Big Block convertible. Thanks to all
club members who attended and congrats to the winners.

Calicinto Ranch invited our club for Thanksgiving dinner at
the Ranch. Our members donated pies and helped serve
dinner to the kids and their families. Everyone thought it was
a real blessing to help in this way. A big thank you for those
who donated pies and to those who helped with the dinner.

This is the Season of Joy
for Loved Ones, Family and Friends

Tony
Save the Wave



 Vettes for Veterans Car Show
    November 10, 2018



Vettes for Veteran’s (Con’t)       Calicinto Ranch
          November 17, 2018



Corvette Super Sports Serve Children of Calicinto Ranch

By, Will Grohmann – November 17, 2018

November 17 was the date of the annual Thanksgiving Feast held at Calicinto Ranch.

Seven Corvette Super Sports members traveled to San Jacinto and helped serve the Thanksgiving
meal to the over 400 attending. This event was held  for  the children, parents,  grandparents
and friends of incarcerated parents.

It began at 11:00AM with an inspirational program featuring former students, and recovered adults. At
noon the seventeen carved up turkeys were served along with all the normal Thanksgiving trimmings.
Manager, Sophia, asked members Ron DeBartolomeis, Will Grohmann, Ken and Jean Pence, Tom
and Barbara  Cuccio, and John Spurr to serve at one of the three buffet tables. Two hours later all the
turkeys were gone. Everyone went home "stuffed."



CSS General Meeting Minutes
November 6, 2018

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Wayne Heard, Pam
DeForrest, Monica Valparaiso, Douglas Mariani, Debra
Ruby

Board Members present: Laura Schavone, Sal Cruz, Ron
DeBartolomeis, Gary Maleski, John Spurr, Donna Stewart

54 Members present.

Sergeant-at-Arms Ron DeBartolomeis led the members in
the Pledge of Allegiance.

A quorum was declared to be present by Secretary Pam
DeForrest.

President Tony Schavone called the meeting to order at
7:00pm.

Tony apologized to the club for starting the email that got
out of hand very fast. Douglas closed down the email and it
is now back open. Club email is to be used for club interests
only.

Rod Natale is back from his experience in Puerto Rico and
other locals that he helped with reconstruction after the
hurricanes. He lived through 2 category 4 hurricanes!

Donna Stewart introduced guests, Maria and Mario Jarquin.
They have a brand new 2019 gray coupe. It’s their first one.
(Maria picked out the color!) Donna introduced two of our
three new  members and gave them their badges: Tony
Menchaca and Bruce Bronson. Nancy Bronson was not
present.

Pam DeForrest made a motion to waive the reading of last
month’s minutes, the motion was seconded, voted on and
passed. She also told two trivia highlights about Corvette
history and passed out the nomination sheets for Most
Valuable Member.

Treasurer, Monica Valparaiso, gave the treasury report on
what we have in the bank and proposed a budget for 2019.
She handed out hard copies of the proposed budget then
gave us a rundown on what we made from the car show.
We received about $1000 less than what we have in the
past from Connell Chevrolet this year. Flyers and trophies
are our biggest expense for the show. Monica still has shirts
and wants to put together a t-shirt order for whoever wants
one.

Vice President, Wayne Heard, announced the November
birthdays and anniversaries. John Spurr played his
harmonica for us. Wayne also reported on upcoming events,
which are listed in our newsletter.

Tony says there will be caravans for Vettes for Veterans and
Calicinto Ranch if anyone wants to join. He handed out
direction sheets.

Donna Stewart reported on a Christmas Pot Luck that will
be at Brenda Kalb’s home on Saturday, December 15th.

John Spurr talked about Veterans Day coming up and
asked all veterans in the club to stand according to their
branch they served. He also gave history on when each
branch was formed.

Marsha Gallavan let us know that Steve Milton’s father
passed away. She sent a card on behalf of CSS.

Will Grohmann reported on the proposed donations for our
charities including adding Dive Warriors. Calicinto Ranch
has to put in new city water lines that will cost them
$300,000. The Board proposed to give them a onetime gift
to help them out. All in attendance voted, with seven No’s
on the budget for charities. The motion was carried.

Tony reported that the Corvette Museum is celebrating their
25th year next year. Rooms are almost gone. If you are
thinking about going to Bowling Green, KY next year, call for
reservations now! Tony has a list of what is still available.

Webmaster, Douglas Mariani, reported that the site is up to
date. Yahoo group email has been updated. He reminded
everyone that the website is for club interests only.

Newsletter Editor, Debra Ruby, thanked members for
sending her pictures and will make sure photos get sent to
Douglas also.

Publicity Chairman, Richard Cheek, reported on the NCRS
meet that he and Sarah attended in Palm Springs. They
want new members so they have opened up new classes
for judging. Next event is in April in Glendora.

The dinner raffle was won by Art Huhta.

Laura and Monica reported on the banquet. $35.00 per
person for members and $45.00 per person for
non-members. A motion was made for CSS to pick up the
balance, which is about $15.00 per person. There was a
vote and the motion was accepted. We need centerpieces.
Judy Spurr will head a group to create them.

Tony reported on the club election next month. Anyone who
wants to run for office can still put their name in.

Raffles: Money was won by Doug Meeuwenberg, Monica
Valparaiso, Dave MacDonough, and Sherry Anderson.

Raffle items won by, Dave Dunn, Ed Sherwod, Jan Works,
Eric Ellsworth, Monica Valparaiso, Betty Heard, Rosie
Valparaiso and Debra Ruby.

Goodies were provided by Sandy McMullen and Judy Spurr.

Meeting adjourned at 8:50pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Pam DeForrest, Secretary



CSS Board Meeting Minutes
November 20, 2018

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Monica Valparaiso, Debra
Ruby

Board present: Laura Schavone, Sal Cruz, John Spurr, Gary
Maleski, Donna Stewart, Ron DeBartolomeis

Others present: Will Grohmann

A quorum was declared by President, Tony Schavone.

Tony called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

Donna shared the sad news about Jay Lynch and his son’s
plane crash. There will be a memorial in Florida on
December 1, 2018. Marcia Lynch will be coming to
California in the middle of December. A Go Fund Me page
has been started for Marcia’s cousin who is battling cancer.
Marcia has asked that we donate there instead of sending
her flowers.

Treasurer, Monica, gave the treasury report. There was a
profit from the car show! Several members are not renewing
their membership for next year.

Tony talked about the voting on December 4 for next year’s
officers and board members. We discussed having pins
indicating board members.

Newsletter editor, Debra, thanked Will for pictures from
Calicinto Ranch and Sal for pictures from Vettes for
Veterans. She will make sure Douglas gets the pictures for
the website. She also asked about making sure Jay got a
brick from the club.

Will discussed our charities. 25 names of children from
Calicinto Ranch were given out at the last meeting for
members to buy presents. Will made a motion to give each
of our charities our donations to them at three separate
meetings during the year – February, March and April –
instead of at our banquet. This way each of our charities will
feel special and have all of the attention given to them. The
motion passed.

Laura said the CSS Christmas/Holiday Party will be at
Brenda’s house on December 15th. She will have an
invitation and a signup sheet listing what people are bringing
at the general meeting on December 4th.

Tony made a motion for CSS to purchase a CD player, for
no more than $150.00, that will belong to the club for Tom
Cuccio to use at our events. The motion passed.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:25pm.

Notes taken by John Spurr and typed by Debra Ruby in
Pam DeForrest’s absence.

 David Dunn carved this pumpkin
     for Halloween!

                   Awesome!

Original Owner’s Manual
     for Tony’s First Car!



MOST VALUABLE MEMBERS

Dave MacDonough
 Organizes shooting for the club every month.

Douglas Mariani
 Outstanding job on fixing, organizing and keeping our website up to date.

Always willing to help anyone with getting set up on the e-mail list and with a great attitude.

Debbie Ruby
 For doing an excellent job on the Newsletter every month.

Tony Schavone
Continually handles above and beyond his normal duties. He works tirelessly to CSS. Either it
be recruiting, calling sick members, hosting Board meetings at his and Laura’s home each
month. Goes to and enters events throughout the year to represent our club. Very generous.

Brian Valparaiso
An excellent job organizing the car show this year. It took extraordinary time and effort. The
show was a great success. He was informative, friendly, fun, reliable and responsible. He pre-
sented well organized presentations at the meetings. His enthusiasm and organization skills
for the car show this year were evident.

Monica Valparaiso
In addition to being an awesome Treasurer, she contributed greatly to the success of our car
show and was outstanding at it. She took on so many jobs, they all cannot be listed here. She
is always at the meetings and carries a full time job with kids at home. She volunteers to do
just about anything with the “I’ll take care of it” attitude. She has also taken over the clothing
ordering for the club.

Bert Wiest
For his accumulated body of work for and on behalf of CSS. To include holding office, organiz-
ing mini golf, annual meeting banquet and being an enthusiastic member.



NCCC PRESIDENT’s MESSAGE: November 2018

THANKSGIVING

November is one of my favorite months because Thanksgiving is in November. There are all kinds
of holidays all year long we can all celebrate. Everyone has a birthday each year. Not everyone
celebrates that or cares to. It is not fun getting older like it used to be.

It is amazing just how many holidays there are to celebrate each year.

Each of us celebrates each type of holiday different due to the meaning to us. Mothers and Fathers
Day have a special meaning to each of us since we all had a mother and father. Birthdays have a
special meaning especially if we had siblings. I know my kids like to celebrate Grandparents Day. I
wonder why???

New Years, Valentines, St. Patrick’s Day, and Cinco de Mayo are fun days to celebrate. Palm
Sunday, Good Friday, Easter, Christmas Eve and Christmas Day are religious holidays.

Summer brings Memorial Day, Fourth of July, and back to fall Labor Day, the sign that summer is
over and fall is around the corner.

Other holidays have a special meaning like Veterans Day. Anyone who has served our country or
is serving in the military, this is a very special day.

Thanksgiving Day comes just once each year and yet this is something we all should celebrate
every day. I am not sure if everyone does this, but I always make sure to stop everything and I
remind myself to be thankful for all I have and all the wonderful people, family, and things in my life. I
feel everyday should be a day of gratitude and thanksgiving. It should not just be one day a year but
every day. At least there is a day to celebrate and remind us to be thankful. Too many times we take
everything for granted and forget that things could be worse.

I don’t know how everyone celebrates their birthday, holidays, or Thanksgiving. My hope reading
this is that you might take a minute out of your life and just be thankful in yourself, your birthday, your
life, your family, friends, for your Corvette, and all we have. Too many times we focus on what’s
wrong instead of what is right, what’s bad instead of what’s good. Try to see the good in everything
and I promise you will feel better.

Enjoy what you have, make the most of the time you have, forgive someone for whatever, be kind
every day, be grateful every day, say something nice to someone, say “HI” to someone you don’t
know, and don’t be surprised if you see a change in your life.

And smile as much as possible. It is one of the few things in life that is free!

God bless you all,
Dave Heinemann
President NCCC



Where You Can Find Corvette Parts and Merchandise

For those of you who have been into Corvettes for awhile most – or all – of the following will not be news to
you, but for you relative newcomers to the love of Vettes this offering is being made to help you find the parts
you may need for your classic or the trim add-ons you might want to buy to personalize your Vette or the
clothing, gear, etc. you might like to own to show others of your interest in the sport.

It’s amazing just how many publications are out there that are dedicated to Corvettes and how helpful many of
them can be. Following is a list and quick summary of the more popular catalogs that you might want to look
into. Most of them are available for routine periodic mailing if you request it, and most of them have a web site
from which you can peruse their offerings. Me, I prefer to receive the catalogs so that I can better see just
what’s out there I might not have not seen before.

The three largest, most popular catalogs with the most items that are non-“parts” are:

a. Mid America Motorworks, www.mamotorworkscom, (800) 500-1500;
b. Eckler’s Corvette, www.ecklersCorvette.com, (800) 327-4868;
c. Corvette America, www.CorvetteAmerica.com, (800) 458-3475.

Those publications periodically also publish catalogs geared specifically for a single generation of Corvettes so
when they ask you for the year and model you drive don’t be afraid to tell them.

Then there are catalogs that are almost exclusively for parts, especially of older model Corvettes:

a. Volunteer Vette Products, www.volvette.com, (865) 521-9100;
b.  J & D Corvette, www.jdcorvette.com, (800) 838-8353 (located locally in Bellflower, CA).

For trim and accessory items as well as clothes, furniture and the like, you should look at:

a. Corvette Central, www.CorvetteCentral.com, (800) 345-4122. They have an accessories catalog and a
separate catalog of parts, etc., for each generation of Corvettes.

b. Burston Marketing’s Corvette Collection, www.CorvetteCollection.com, (800) 653-1375.
c. And finally, the catalog from the retail store at the National Corvette Museum,

www.CorvetteMuseum.org, (800) 538-3883.

In addition to the above, you might also consider visiting the show rooms of Corvette Mike’s at 1133 North
Tustin Avenue and West Coast Corvettes, 1210 N. Kraemer Blvd., both are located near each other in
Anaheim just off the 91 freeway in Anaheim. They have a selection of GM authorized accessories and clothes
for sale, as well as an indoor Corvette sales room with used road gems. Both also maintain service
departments for  installing accessories and the like and for general maintenance of Corvettes. West Coast
Corvettes has a new catalog that was just released and is available for pick-up at the store. (Price is
pre-printed on each catalog as $12.95, but don’t be fooled, they’re free - just ask for one.)



CSS
Celebrations

November Birthdays
 4 - Wanda Utash
 7 - Dave Alciatore
 8 - Marcia Lynch
 9 - Jenny MacDonough
18 - Dave MacDonough
22 - Marybeth Holt
28 - Donna Stewart
28 - Tom Scully
29 - Monica Valparaiso

December Birthdays
12 - Joe Orrico
15 - Sandy McMullen
16 - Rosie Valparaiso
17 - Doug Lyon
28 - Nancy Bronson
31 - Bruce Bronson

November Anniversaries
 5 - Wayne & Betty Heard
18 - Jim & Elaine Cooper
18 - Brian & Monica Valparaiso

December Anniversaries
15 - Dave & Jenny MacDonough
16 - Art & Marge Huhta
19 - John & Judi Spurr
24 - John Manfred & Michele Boucher



Date: January 19, 2019
Time: 6:00 PM

Place: Phoenix Club
1340 S. Sanderson Ave.
Anaheim, CA 92683

Cost: $35 for Corvette Super Sports Members
$45 for non-members

Deadline for Payment is January 4, 2019. Please make checks
payable to Corvette Super Sports.

Mail to: CSS
P.O. Box 592
La Habra, CA 90631

Please RSVP no later than January 4, 2019.

NAME(S)_________________________ Number Attending_____



Connell Chevrolet is located at:
2828 Harbor Boulevard
Costa Mesa, CA 92626

Sales (714) 546-1200
Service (714)755-3335
Parts (714)546-9400

Website: www.connellchevy.com

In Other News:
Corvette Super Shots typically meets on the fourth
Saturday of each month with lunch afterwards. All are
welcome to join!

Editor’s Note: rubypics@aol.com

Hi everyone! Reminding everyone that I welcome pictures
and extra articles from other members as long as you send
them to me at least five (5) days before the end of each
month. I especially need pictures and copy (articles) for
events I do not attend!

Thank you, Sal, Tony, and Will for sending me pictures.
Thank you, Will for writing about the Thanksgiving Dinner at
Calicinto Ranch. Thank you to Pam and Laura for bringing
over the General Meeting minutes, Most Valuable Member
list and President’s column for me to type up since I was
without Internet service! Thank you, Vicki for creating the
Banquet invitation. Thank you, Wayne for texting me your
article too. Thank you, Eric for being my editor.

If there are any birthdays or anniversaries that I missed,
please email me so I can correct it for the future!

Remember to send me your business cards or other ads for
the For Sale page!

Please contact me about any comments or suggestions you
may have regarding the newsletter.

Thanks!

Debbie



Used with permission from
Connell Chevrolet



$$$ FOR SALE! $$$

DebraRubyPhotography.com











Well, maybe 155?


